












 
 
 
 
 
Architectural Review Board 
 

Pensacola City of 

America’s First Settlement 
And Most Historic City 

MINUTES OF THE ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD 
JULY 19, 2012 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Earl Bowden, Chairman; Ray Jones, Vice-Chairman; Nina 

Campbell; Michael Crawford; Daniel Lindemann; Carter Quina; 
Benjamin Townes; Pat Patterson, Advisor; Don Kelly, Secretary 

 
MEMBERS ABSENT: None. 
 
STAFF PRESENT:  William Weeks, Building Official 
 
SPEAKERS: Henry Norris; Dale Roop 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER / QUORUM PRESENT 
 
Chairman Bowden called the Architectural Review Board meeting to order at 2:00 p.m., a 
quorum of seven (7) members was present. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
Mr. Quina made a motion to approve the minutes for the meeting held on June 21, 2012.  The 
motion was seconded by Ms. Campbell and it carried unanimously. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
ITEM 1  28 North Palafox Street  Palafox Historic Business District 
  Contributing Structure 

 
Henry H. Norris requested approval of alterations to the front and rear façades and the addition 
of a rooftop service area. 
 
The Board had tabled this request at their previous meeting and requested the Applicant 
incorporate balconies into the front elevation. Mr. Norris described his revisions and explained 
why a full balcony was not included at the top level. 
 
Mr. Quina made a motion to approve the request as revised.  The motion received a second 
from Mr. Townes and it passed unanimously. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
ITEM 2  536 East Government Street Pensacola Historic District 
  Non-Contributing Structure 
 
Dale Roop requested approval of the installation of Hardie fiber-cement siding and aluminum-
clad wood windows to replace existing wood siding and windows. 
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Mr. Townes made a motion to approve the request.  The motion received a second from Mr. 
Lindemann and it passed unanimously. 
 
ITEM 3  221 Cevallos Street   Pensacola Historic District 
  Non-Contributing Structure 
 
Amber Huggins had requested approval of the installation of Hardie fiber-cement siding to 
replace existing wood siding. 
 
Mr. Quina made a motion to approve the request.  The motion received a second from Mr. 
Townes and it passed unanimously. 
 
ADD-ON 
 
ITEM 4  29 West Lloyd Street  North Hill Preservation District  
  Contributing Structure 
 
Brian Harrison had mailed in an application after the deadline and requested approval of the 
installation of a 6’ privacy fence in the rear yard.  He indicated the proposed fence would 
replace an existing chain-link fence and would also match the wood privacy fence on an 
adjacent property. Because the fence was similar to ones previously approved by the Board, 
the Board was asked to consider it as an add-on item.  
 
Mr. Quina made a motion to table the request to allow the North Hill Preservation Association to 
review the request.  The motion received a second from Ms. Campbell and it passed 
unanimously. 
  
ADJOURNMENT 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:45 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
Donald W. Kelly, AICP, CFM   APPROVED:  ____________________ 
Secretary to the Board 
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